
Minutes for School Community Council meeting dated 01/13/2016. 
 
Attendees: Jeremy Wiley, Carmen Sorenson, Stephanie Swainston, Terry Williams, Max Jones, Wendee 
Radmall, Teri Rhodes, Shawn Anderson  
 
Minutes from our previous meeting were approved unanimously. 
 
Jim Schaub was selected as this year’s Teacher of the Year. Jim teaches Guitar and Orchestra. Teacher of 
the year is selected through nominations by students, colleagues, and parents. Jim will be recognized at 
the school board Thursday, January 21.  
 
Students and Parents are currently being invited to take a stakeholder survey of teachers at North 
Cache. Parents were emailed a link to the survey, and students were invited to take the survey during 
Homeroom this past Monday. The survey is open until January 15. Teachers will be provided with the 
results of the survey. 10% of teacher evaluation will come from how teachers reflect on and use the 
survey results. Jeremy Wiley, who received the email earlier this month, brought up some concern that 
the instructions were vague. He was not sure which teachers he was supposed to survey, and several of 
the other parents agreed. Teri Rhodes mentioned that the same concern was brought up in a recent 
board meeting.  
 
Each school district in Utah is required to report to each School Community Council how the school is 
teaching and ensuring digital safety and digital citizenship. Principal Williams spent the rest of the 
meeting informing the members about what actions North Cache takes for digital safety and citizenship. 
North Cache has several computer labs and mobile chromebook labs that students have access to. 
Before students are allowed to use these, they and their parents are required to sign an Appropriate Use 
Policy. If students violate this policy, they lose access to the internet at school. They will be allowed to 
access the internet for major tests, such as SAGE, but only under strict adult supervision. Teachers sign a 
similar policy at the beginning of each school year. North Cache bring Netsmartz in each year to present 
to students about digital safety and citizenship. To access the full report, see  
http://www.ccsdut.org/files/filesystem/SafeTechnologyandDigitalCitizenship.docx%20(1).pdf.  
 
The motion to adjourn the meeting was placed and approved. 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for February 10, 2016.  
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